Minutes February 2009 Meeting

JFK Fitness Center Board of Directors
Date:


February 11, 2009
Time:


9:00 AM

Place:


JFK Fitness Center
Attendees:

Erika Alperin




John Burt

Bob Broadhurst 

Allen Jokinen
Deborah Osborne
Stephen Phillips
Bruce Cohen

Absent:

Steve Mills




Secretary’s Minutes.  Allen Jokinen had previously distributed the minutes of the last meeting by email.  The minutes were approved.

Elections.  The Notice of Election and Self-Nomination was posted in the Center from January 23rd to January 30th.  Since only three self-nominations were submitted for the three openings, no election was required.  Allen (from SSA) will continue to serve on the Board.  Stephen McMullin (from IRS) and Tom Pendleton (from DOL) are the new members on the Board.
Allen will contact the new Board members, update a Board contact list and prepare a Notice of Election Results.

Treasurer’s Report.  Steve Mills had earlier distributed by email a draft Treasurer’s Report.  
All the appropriate tax forms and filings have been submitted.  Nice job, Steve.
Geraldo Salazar’s hours have been significantly reduced.  He will now work for the Center on special projects.  See web site update below.

The Board discussed the possible need for a dues increase next year – perhaps up to $180.  Even at that increased fee, the Center will remain an outstanding bargain.

Interns.   Two new interns from the University of Massachusetts (Boston) Exercise Science Program have reported to the Center.  Kristina and Michayla will be here seven hours a day for three days a week until June.  Bruce Cohen will be the internship coordinator.  Bethany and Mishell will be their supervisors.
This is of no cost to the Center.  The interns will receive college credit for their efforts.

Among other Center duties, the interns will be working on various wellness activities.  One of these is to identify members with low use of the Center and to encourage increased participation.  This has the potential to enhance member health as well as increase the likelihood of membership renewal.

Kudos to Bruce for making this possible.

As mentioned in earlier minutes, a time clock was purchased for use by the Center staff.

End of Year Membership Dues.  As has been done every year, the Board discussed a reduced fee for the remainder of the fiscal year.  Bob Broadhurst proposed $20 a month or $100 until the end of the fiscal year.  The Board agreed.  It will become effective March 1st.  The fob fee will be waived.
To become effective next fiscal year, the Board discussed a general fee of $20 a month for “short term” membership.  We would pre-determine the dates that the annual fee would be reduced.  This would greatly simply (if not eliminate) the debate we have each year when and how much to reduce dues for the remainder of the year.

Defibrillator.  Bruce had applied for a grant from Blue Cross and Blue Shield to purchase a defibrillator.  We had been denied.  Blue Cross and Blue Shield is now reconsidering their decision.
Insurance.  John Burt, Erika Alperin and Stephen Phillips met with a representative of Alexander and Co. (current insurance broker) and had various discussions with a representative from Hoffman Insurance Company.

After substantial past and present discussion, the Board agreed to stay with the present insurance companies.

There is currently a five-year policy with Travelers Insurance for “Directors and Officers Liability Insurance”.  PennAm will be contacted to renew coverage of “Property and Liability Insurance”.

The Board agreed that for future contests, participants must be Center members.  If not, they must join.  

On a related item, the Board agreed that after EPA moves, all instructors (including volunteer instructors) must be certified.  Bruce has already informed the instructors of this.
Fitness Center Web Site.  The Board discussed a proposal from Geraldo for the redesign and upgrading of our web site.  This includes a revised look for the web site, move to self-publishing system so that staff can make changes, report tools, improved delivery of email to members, and various blog upgrades.

The Board agreed to hire Geraldo.  In order to assess results, the Board requested that he perform one project at a time.  Bruce will prepare a contract.  He will also will manage and supervise Geraldo’s work.  

Next Meeting.  The next meeting will be on March 11th at 9:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,
Allen Jokinen
Meeting Agenda for February 11th – 9 AM

· Treasurer’s Report

· Membership, Equipment, & Staff Updates 

· Unfinished Business
· Defibrillator (Bruce)

· Insurance (John) 

· New Business
· Web Project & Staff Shirts (Bruce)

· Announcements
· There was no need to have an election since only one new person expressed interest in serving on the board (Stephen McMullin from the IRS).  Allen will retain his seat and we will proceed with an 8 member board.  If someone expresses a future interest we can vote on adding them to get back to a 9 member board.  

· Next board meeting – March 11th, 2009 – 9 AM

